
RESOLUTION NO. R-2022- 
 
 

A RESOLUTION  authorizing a Letter of Intent with the Greater Yakima Chamber of Commerce 
with regards to delay of Chamber improvements and conducting a parking 
feasibility study. 

 
WHEREAS, the City of Yakima is evaluating possible development around the Yakima 

Convention Center and Greater Yakima Chamber of Commerce; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Greater Yakima Chamber of Commerce is evaluating upgrades to its 

current building with anticipated start dates for construction in 2022; and 
 
WHEREAS, the parties wish to evaluate possible development in the area and not have 

the Greater Yakima Chamber of Commerce expend funds on improvements if other development 
opportunities are feasible; and 

 
WHEREAS, a feasibility study for a parking garage, which would facilitate additional 

development, is underway and should be completed within six months; and 
 
WHEREAS, the City Council finds that it is in the best interest of the City of Yakima and 

its residents to enter into a Letter of Intent with the Greater Yakima Chamber of Commerce 
wherein the City will have a feasibility study done for a parking garage and evaluate future 
development and the Chamber will delay for approximately six months its improvements to its 
facility; now, therefore, 

 
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF YAKIMA: 
 
The City Council of the City of Yakima hereby authorizes the City Manager to execute the 

Letter of Intent between the City of Yakima and the Greater Yakima Chamber of Commerce.  The 
Letter of Intent is attached hereto and fully incorporated herein.  
 

ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL this 15th day of March, 2022. 
 
 
 

              
      Janice Deccio, Mayor 

ATTEST: 
 
 
            

Sonya Claar Tee, City Clerk 
 

 


